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I am deeply honored to serve as your President for the 
year 2015-2016 and want to welcome each of you to 
this vibrant and purpose driven organization. It was 
truly heartwarming to witness last year’s gift to the grant 
recipients of the Salvation Army.  Every member of the 
Auxiliary played an important role in making this 
possible by volunteering numerous service hours 
throughout the year and donating to support the 

Fashion Show & Luncheon.  Thank you for your loyalty, hard work and 
generosity! 

We have an exciting year planned and with your help, will continue to 
grow, work hard AND have a good time, while living by the mission of 
“Doing the Most Good”.  We support the work of the Salvation Army 
through many volunteer activities: Back to School, Angel Tree and 
Kettles at NorthPark, Santa Sacks, and our annual Fashion Show & 
Luncheon.  The Auxiliary’s community service projects enrich the lives of 
the those less fortunate, from serving meals at Carr. P. Collins Social 
Service Center to celebrating sobriety at the Adult Rehabilitation Center.  
Our volunteer efforts support the Corps Centers of the Army who provide 
a variety of services to help those in need in their communities: children, 
teens, adults, seniors, ill and addicted.    

I urge you to get involved! Bring a friend to a meeting, attend a tour of 
Carr P. Collins Center, and volunteer to help with the Fashion Show & 
Luncheon.  You will meet wonderful new women, make new friends, and 
witness first hand the ability of the Salvation Army to change lives for the 
better. Thank you again for your continued loyalty and support – it’s 
going to be a great year! 

With many blessings, 

 

Karen Dealy, President 

 

We know that in all things God works for good with those who love him, 

those whom he has called according to his purpose.” –Romans 8:28 

Chaplain’s Corner 
By Susan Rogers 

Whoever does good is from God (John 11) 

God anointed Jesus with the Holy Spirit and with 
power, how he went about doing good(Acts 

10:30) 

You owe your conscience to God; to one 
another you owe nothing but mutual love.  

(Letters of Saint Augustine) 

As we begin a new year to serve The Salvation Army in many ways, the 

scriptures above ring so true.  We are so blessed to be a part of this 

wonderful organization and are offered so many opportunities to serve.  

Let us make this year the best ever and make our way of living to do 

good in every circumstance that nourishes goodness and strengthens 

our community through The Army prayer: 

Loving God, come and make your home in our hearts.  Teach us today 

to do good, and assist us so that we may stay in loving relationship with 

you and our neighbor.  Help us to be an answer to another’s prayer so 

that we may be one of your signs of hope in the world you love. 

Amen    

Save the Date! 

Tuesday, November 10 

General Meeting  & stuff  

Santa Sacks 
Christmas & Disaster Center  

9216 Harry Hines * 75235 

New Member  

Luncheon 
New Member Liaisons Lauren Arthur and 

Marie Jones welcomed our new  members 

at a Box Luncheon at the home of Vicki 

Howland on  September 15th.  New members were introduced to the 

Executive Committee and Committee Chairs, and given an overview of 

the many volunteer opportunities available with the Women’s Auxiliary. 

New members are recognized by the RED HEART on their name tags. 

Special Events Calendar for New Members 

Wednesday, December 2   and 

Friday, December 4 

10:00 AM - 12:30 PM Shift 

Anɮʮʕ Tɼɫʍ  

 at NorthPark 

Tuesday, February 9   and 

Friday, February 19 

10:00 AM - 12:30 PM Shift 

Sorting 

Christmas & Disaster Center 

Sunday, May 1 

7:00 PM - 10:00 PM 

Set Up 

Omni Dallas Hotel 

Thursday, May 5 

10:00 AM - 12:30 PM Shift 

WEARhouse Sale 

Christmas & Disaster Center 

 



M
Dear Women of the Dallas Auxiliary, 

It gives me great pleasure to greet you through this publication.  My 

husband and I have known of this incredible auxiliary from afar, but 

now I have the wonderful opportunity to work alongside you and get 

to know who you are as individuals and what has led to your         

collective success and impact on behalf of The Salvation Army.   I 

met many auxiliary members as we filled backpacks with school   

supplies and had fun doing it.  We’re already deep into Christmas 

briefings and learning about plans for the 2016 Fashion Show & 

Luncheon.  I look forward with great anticipation to what this year will 

bring as far as projects and ministry with the auxiliary. 

Many friends within The Salvation Army and those we’ve met from  

the advisory board or auxiliary since arriving have asked questions 

related to our foreknowledge of The Army’s work here and its       

immensity. Basically, they’re all getting at whether we knew what we 

were getting into!!   The truth is there’s no place in the world like The 

Salvation Army in DFW Metroplex and no one can entirely prepare 

you for what you will find here.  If you haven’t walked the halls of the 

Carr P. Collins Center or Mabee Center recently or visited one of the 

Christmas Activities 

Angel Tree-Help register  patrons who 

adopt an angel at NorthPark .                

November 30 - December 4 

9:45 AM - 12:45 PM   

 Kettles-  Multiple possibilities to 

ring the bell at the iconic          

Christmas kettle.  This is a great 

opportunity to include your friends, 

spouse, child or grandchild and 

share in this wonderful season of 

giving. 

 

2 hour shifts from 10 AM to 8 PM 

Santa Sacks-Share the Christmas spirit and 

honor those close to you.  A $25 donation will     

purchase a sack stuffed with toys and goodies 

for a child in one of our programs.  You will  

receive a card to give to a friend or associate, 

acknowledging your donation in their honor.    

An order form is enclosed

Distribution-Help the elves pass out gifts to 

the registered Angel Tree families at the 

Christmas & Disaster Center.  

Monday, December 21 

8:30 AM to 12:30 PM  or  12:00 PM to 4 PM 

many corps bustling with activity I would invite you to do that 

soon.   My husband and I feel that God has ordained our       

appointment here and we are looking forward to what He  has    

in store for our time.  As you have known for a number of years,  

it takes the help of those in and out of uniform to “meet human 

needs in  His name without discrimination.”  You are “the army 

behind The Army” and we want you to hear the stories we hear 

about lives transformed by this ministry so you can share those 

within your sphere of influence. 

I’m thankful that God has been at the center of all that has gone 

on in the Metroplex leading to your amazing success through the 

years.  Jon and I pray that God will continue 

to lead and guide us as we strive to serve 

Him faithfully.   

Blessings, 

 

Barbara Rich, Major 

“…seek the peace and prosperity of the city to which I have carried you into 

exile. Pray to the Lord for it, because if it prospers, you too will prosper.”       

                                                    Jeremiah 29:7  



Chaplain 

Susan Rogers 

Corresponding Secretary 

Diane Gaskins 

Membership 

Therese Rourk 

New Member Liaisons 

Lauren Arthur / Marie Jones 

Publicity/Historian 

Karen Stephenson 

Top Row: Connie Rhoades, Carolyn Miller, Betsy Chambers, Karen Stephenson, 

Major Michele, Lauren Arthur, Cynthia Cummings, Susan Rogers, Diane Gaskins, 

Kathie King and Karen Dealy. Bottom Row: Marsha Mattocks, Terry Dalrymple, 

Shannon Strain, JoAnna Turner, Ramona Jones, Betsy Willis and Gretchen Coben. 

It is truly an honor to chair this premier event, especially during the Auxiliary’s 25th Anniversary.  

We are excited to have The Schlegels - Myrna, Kimberly, Kari and Krystal, as our honorary chairs. 

We have redesigned the Fashion Show logo this year, and have moved to a new venue at The Omni 

Dallas Hotel.  And, now you can follow us on Facebook!  Please LIKE us at SAWADallasFashionShow. 

Ron Corning of WFAA TV will serve as this years emcee, and Jan Strimple will once again produce 

the fabulous runway presentation!  There will be a few surprises along the way, unique one of a kind 

auction items and, of course, shopping at the Chic Boutique.  It all adds up to raising money and 

awareness for over 70 services provided by the DFW Metroplex Salvation Army.                                 

We hope to see you at the Omni Hotel on May 2, 2016. 

President 

Karen Dealy 

President-Elect 

Kathie King 

Recording Secretary 

Cynthia Cummings 

Treasurer 

Gina Jones 

Assistant Treasurer 

Becky Good 

Carmaleta Whiteley 

Event Chair 

Support our Partners 

Arrangements Ramona Jones /  

Joanna Turner 

Back to School Nancy Bierman /  

Jeane Pendery 

Fashion Show & Luncheon Carmaleta Whiteley 

Mass Mailing Marsha Mattocks 

Grant Selection Betsy Chambers 

Carr P. Collins Liaison Ramona Jones 

Domestic Violence Center 

Liaison 

Gretchen Coben 

ADVISORS:    Betsy Chambers, Carolyn Miller, 

Margot Perot, Connie Rhoades, Susan Rogers  

Angel Tree Betsy Willis 

Shannon Strain 

Jane Geisse 

Kettles Carolyn Miller 

Gretchen Coben 

Santa Sacks Terry Dalrymple 

Renee Farren 

Executive Committee Christmas Activities 



The Salvation Army Women’s Auxiliary 

Post Office Box 36026 

Dallas, Texas 75235 

214-637-8122 

www.sawadallas.org 

Mark your Calendar 
Tuesday, October 6 General Meeting / Welcome Major Rich 

10:00 AM Home of Robin Lewis 

 

Tuesday, November 10 General Meeting / Fill Santa Sacks 

10:30 AM Christmas and Disaster Center 
 

Friday, November 20 The Salvation Army Annual Luncheon 

NOON Hilton Anatole 
 

Monday, November 30 - Friday, December 4 Anɮʮʕ Tɼɫʍ 

Prescheduled Shifts NorthPark Center 
 

Date to Be Determined  Christmas Red Kettles  

Prescheduled Shifts NorthPark Center 
 

Monday, December 21 Angel Tree Gift Distribution 

Prescheduled Shifts Christmas and Disaster Center 

 
Remember to watch your email for instructions on how 

to sign up for a shift online! 
 
 

Have a very Merry Christmas  
& a Happy and Blessed New Year 

Sponsor a Santa Sack - see post 

card inside for details 

To our newest      

members and those 

who are returning 

from a short absence. 

 

Ashley Atkins, Susan Bell, Christy Berry, Lynn Biggers, 

Heather Brackett, Carole Ann Brown, Jody Coffey,  

Blanche Coker, Janie Conner, Penny Cook, Judi Davidson, 

Georgia Davis, Holly Deason, Giana dePaul, Debby Duty, 

Ginny Eulich, Lynn Foster, Susan Friedman, Jane Geisse, 

Kathryn Geist, Jennie Gilchrist, Kelly Glasscock,           

Linda Hardison, Jacquelyn Hill, Jean Hobby, Linda Holmes,         

Leeanne Hunt, Laura Custard Hurt, Ronelle Ianace,       

Lucy Johnson, Jeanette Jones, Toby Jordan, Dianne Lane, 

Nancy Lawson,   Susan Leach, Cathy Linder,                 

Carolyn Lupton, Sue Maclay, Kathleen McDaniel,         

Judy McMillin, Katy Miller,  Jeannie Nethery, Debbie Perry, 

Elisabeth Petty, Melinda Rathke, Jane Riddlesperger,  

Anna Ritter, Edna Ross, Betty Scoggins, Dee Simmons,                  

Misty Smathers, Lori Smith, Diane Smuland,                  

Sharon Spalding, Shannon Strain, Carolyn Tanner,       

Carolyn Tillery, Lue Waddle, Pat Walker, Gay Wall,       

Amy Ware, Donna Weitzman, Ruth Wilson,                

Cathryn Withrow, Nancy Wyatt 


